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WANGETTI STEEERING GROUP MEETING

Wangetti School, Tuesday 20th April 2004

Attendance:  Bill Carrodus (Wet Tropics Management Authority), Chris Fry (Wangetti Community), Chris Neumann (Wangetti Community), Greg Keith (Douglas Shire Council), Kevin Gilligan (Cairns Hang-Gliders).
Apologies: Sue Foley (Wangetti Community), Cheryl Prestipino (Conservation Volunteers Australia), Bob Jago (Douglas Shire Council), Hilton Noble (WTMA), Peter McNamara (Main Roads), Warren Singleton, George Skene, Brian Singleton, Clayton Enoch, Barry Hunter (Traditional Owners); 
Follow up from Previous Meeting:

· Tenure Arrangements:  Bill will seek formal confirmation from QPWS of the process to transfer the Recreation Reserve to a tenure with a higher order of protection under the Nature Conservation Act.

· Gaming Fund: Bob will apply for membership of LIPS on behalf of the Recovery Group with the view to applying for Gaming funds under LIPS sponsorship.  Chris Neuman advised he had researched the criteria and understood that any assets derived through the grants could not be acquired by government agencies.  More information is required on this.
· Expenditure Report:  (post meeting) Greg reported updated budget figures and circulated (see agenda); Chris Fry advised acknowledgement had been received from DEH for Round 2 grant application.

· Revegetation: (post meeting) Oscar from Branches Nursery at Kewarra advised that he had kept 8 cycads for use at Wangetti and these should be available when we are ready to plant next season; Bill will contact him closer to the time and more plants will be available then.

AGENDA:

1. Review of CVA/Clean-Up Australia Week:  Good points were that:  the revegetation work had begun and the favourable planting conditions should ensure some success in establishment; good community participation with locals and Wangetti school children assisting the CVA volunteers; reasonable press coverage and publicity generated for the project.

Lessons learnt included:  short lead time and miscommunication resulted in some inappropriate species being selected (reduced chances of restoration of natural system); insufficient supervision of the work team resulted in plantation design not being followed; plants were not well mulched initially and had to be moved after discovering Hang-Gliders need for emergency landing area.

In future we have to consider the comparative advantages of available assistance with the project (CVA, Clean-Up Australia) against the challenges presented by limited preparations.

2. Planning and scheduling for remaining Pioneer and EnviroFund projects.
Concern was expressed that the $5,000 allocation from Council carried forward from last financial year may not be expended unless arrangements are made imminently.  Possibilities discussed included watering the revegetation plot (post meeting advice from Greg that Council staff are fully committed to other projects); purchasing more Cycads from Branches Nursery for future use at the southern car park (Oscar advises this won’t be an issue); purchase and install wind shelters for the plants (will still need a team to install); purchase of a quad bike for maintenance and surveillance activities (problems with maintaining, housing, running it, also conflicts with groups aims of preventing vehicle access); engaging CVA for additional plant maintenance and weeding activities.  This would appear to be the most viable and preferred option.  (post meeting Cheryl advised that volunteers were available for the week beginning 10th May).

Greg’s budget report indicated $8,480 remained of the Pioneer CoastCare grant; $5,400 of Council/WTMA/Seed grant; and the full $21,200 of the Rd 1 EnviroFund grant.  (Cheryl, has CVA submitted and receipted all invoices??).

3. Southern car park.

Available funds for car park establishment as follows: $3,000 from the EnviroFund grant for moving rock barriers (dune fencing?); $8,480 from Pioneer CoastCare grant; and $5,400 = $16,880.
Bill will supply Kevin with a copy of the plan and cost estimates to show Ken Costin (from the Hang-Gliders) who works in the earthmoving business, to review the estimates and see if he is able to assist with in-kind contributions sufficient to get the car park established.

Further corporate sponsorship of the project is required.

Bill will approach the local branch of Pioneer with a proposal to augment their national grant with in-kind contribution of plant/equipment/labour; if not David Hudson (CVA) has contact with Boral who have assisted in a similar fashion on other projects.

4. Interpretive display, northern car park.

ARF have pledged $5,000 toward an interpretive display for the project, and various elements of the other funding sources are allocated for signage and interpretation.  Given the delays in starting the southern car park, it is considered that the northern car park is an appropriate site to install a display to advise visitors about the project and the values of the Reserve.

Bill will obtain quotes for a suitable small shelter, and liaise with Yirrganydji representatives for their input, then develop some initial drafts for consideration by the group.

5. Douglas Council representative:  (post meeting) Chris Fry advised that Melinda Cox will be the new Council representative with the group.
· Next Meeting:  Tuesday 18th May 2004
· Next Chair:
Peter McNamara.
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